 KIWANIS de AMIGOS

 BOARD of DIRECTORS MINUTES
December 16, 2014
ADMINISTRATION - BOARD of DIRECTOR MEETING 
CALLED to ORDER by President Elect Alan Tonelson (7:20 A.M.) at the IHOP Rest.
ATTENDENCE:
Treasurer Ed Verburg, Secretary George Mitcham, Pres.-Elect Alan Tonelson, V.P. Bob Mola, Past-President Jack Hamilton.
Directors:  
Jim Allison, Dick Burnett, Dave Betts, Dave Bertagnoli.
Absent: 
Pres. Kathy Bayer

A quorum was present.

Guests:
Terry Lurvey, Doug Meriwether, Dean Sipe, Larry Ross, Betsy Ferris, Linda Vaughn, Gunther Marx.
MINUTES of November 18, 2014:
  Dave Bertagnoli moved the minutes be accepted. Jim Allison seconded, and the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  
Ed Verburg reported that as of the end of November the Administration account had a balance of $2,584.15. Dick Burnett moved, and Dave Bertagnoli seconded that the treasurer’s report be accepted, and the motion carried.  
REPORTS:
· Pres.-Elect Tonelson reported:

· The general meeting on January 6, 2015 will be held at Mimi’s Cafe (4420 N. Oracle) at 7 P.M. with dinner orders to start at 6:00 P.M.  It was recommended that all future club meetings on the first Tuesday of each month be held at Mimi’s Café, and there was a general concurrence amongst the members present at the BOD meeting. 

· Dave Betts, Chairperson of the Kids Shopping Spree, reported the event was successful with 22 Prince Elementary students being served.  Nine Sabino High Key Clubbers and three U.A. Circle K members participated.

· Kiwanis International Foundation recognized the Kiwanis de Amigos for their contribution 2013-14 with the designation of a Blue Club patch.

· Reminder:  Dave & Cherie Bertagnoli will be hosting the Kiwanis de Amigos SUPER BOWL PARTY, February 1, 2015.
OLD BUSINESS:
· None.
NEW BUSINESS: 
· Ed Verburg moved that Brian Le be accepted as a member of the Kiwanis de Amigos.  Jim Allison seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
· Lt. Governor Verburg reported that the Southwest District Convention will be held August 7th & 8th, 2015 at the El Conquistador (Tucson, AZ).

· Jack Hamilton moved and Ed Verburg seconded a motion whereby the Kiwanis de Amigos would be the Host Club for the SWD Convention in August.  Motion carried.
· Jack Hamilton and Alan Tonelson agreed to co-chair the SWD Convention.
ADJOURNMENT:  At 7:40 A.M., Dick Burnett moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Bob Mola seconded and the motion carried.  The next Board Meeting will be January 6, 2015  at Mimi’s Café.

SERVICE & FOUNDATION - BOARD of DIRECTORS

CALLED to ORDER    by President-Elect Alan Tonelson at 7:41 A.M., at the I.H.O.P. Rest.
ATTENDENCE:
Treasurer Ed Verburg, Secretary George Mitcham, Pres.-Elect Alan Tonelson, V.P. Bob Mola, Past-President Jack Hamilton.
Directors:  
Jim Allison, Dick Burnett, Dave Betts, Dave Bertagnoli.
Absent: 
Pres. Kathy Bayer

A quorum was present.

Guests:
Terry Lurvey, Doug Meriwether, Dean Sipe, Larry Ross, Betsy Ferris, Linda Vaughn, Gunther Marx.
MINUTES of November 18, 2014:
Dave Betts moved the minutes be approved. Dave Bertagnoli seconded, and the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  
Ed Verburg reported that as of the end of November the Service account had a balance of $3,265.82, and the Foundation account had a balance of $69,838.57.

Jim Allison moved the treasurer’s reports be accepted. Dick Burnett seconded, and the motion carried. 
REPORTS:
· Dean Sipes stated that the Tucson Marathon (Dec. 7th) was a success.  One of the rented trucks died, and Larry Ross volunteered his truck to complete the mission.

· Dick Burnett advised that the Kiwanis de Amigos RIM SHOT project was moving forward as scheduled.  He will give a more detailed update at the January 6th meeting at Mimi’s Café.
OLD BUSINESS: 
· Jack Hamilton reported the Oregamo’s Pizza still owes us $42.46.

· Larry Ross reported he will be ordering the individual medals for the April 18, 2015 RELAYS.  
NEW BUSINESS:
· None
ADJOURNMENT:  At 7:55 A.M., Jim Allison moved the meeting be adjourned, Dave Betts seconded and the motion carried.  The next Club Board Meeting will be January 6, 2015 at the Mimi’s Café. 

Minute(s) Submitted by: 
George Mitcham, Secretary 
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